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MINUTES

Groton Electric Light Department





July 19, 2022
Present:  Commissioners Fisher, Hersh & Lindemer; Manager Kelly, Assistant Foreman Patterson, and Business Manager Lemire
Also Present: Brigid Killian, Jim Simko, Judy Anderson
Present via Zoom: Mike Manugian

The meeting was called to order at 5:00 p.m.
Mr. Kelly began the meeting by stating that, GELD cannot sustain positive cash flow at the current electric rates if natural gas prices remain at or above $6.00/MMBtu.
Mr. Patterson then gave a quick update on the current gas situation.  He distributed the “Market Outlook” for Fuel and Power for July 18, 2022, and noted they are informational only.  He mentioned that natural gas has increased about one dollar to $7.35/MMBtu since our last meeting a week ago.  He also noted that last week, the U.S. exported 84 BCF (billion cubic feet) of LNG on 23 carriers.  And in the last week the U.S. injected 58 BCF into national storage.  In Europe the price for natural gas has increased another $4.00 from $47/MMBtu to $51/MMBtu.

Summer temperatures are here, and the extended forecast looks consistently hot.  The day-ahead prices were up over $150/MWh today.  The next couple of days may be our peak for the year.  So far this month (before the heat wave), the average peak power price is $84/MWh – this is almost triple the 5-year average of $31.00 for the month of July.  It’s also over double the day-ahead peak price of $45.00/MWh of last July.
RATES
R1

At the last meeting, Mr. Kelly had prepared the board for another rate increase or a withdrawal from the Rate Stabilization Fund due to higher-than-expected natural gas prices.  Due to resistance from the board for either, Mr. Kelly distributed information regarding a proposed Power Cost Adjustment (PCA). He is recommending a PCA of 2 cents per kilowatt-hour (kWh) effective on the July 31, 2022, bill and to remain in effect until it is changed by a future board vote.

Mr. Kelly also mentioned that for the next six weeks, cash flow will look deceptively good because our large sales of summer will be paying our low-cost spring power bills.  Once sales begin dropping in September and we begin paying summer power bills, cash flow will be in crisis.
If the two cents PCA remains in effect, it will generate approximately:

July 31, 2022 bill

$138k

August 31, 2022, bill

$150k

September 31, 2022, bill
$111k

After much discussion, Mr. Lindemer MOVED:

TO AUTHORIZE THE MANAGER TO INSTITUTE A POWER COST ADJUSTMENT OF 2 CENTS ($0.02) PER KILOWATT-HOUR EFFECTIVE JUNE 24, 2022, (JULY 31, 2022, BILL), AND TO REMAIN IN EFFECT UNTIL CHANGED BY A BOARD VOTE.
The motion was seconded, ROLL CALL VOTE Hersh-aye, Fisher-aye, Lindemer-aye.
TOU Rate
Mr. Kelly distributed a spreadsheet titled “Net Income at various rates” showing different Time-of-Use (TOU) rate combinations based on the rate tool analysis.  He is recommending either 8/40 or 7/43 rate to replace the current 4/40 TOU rate. This will give GELD a 5% net income if natural gas stays in the $6.00/MMBtu range.

The Board did not want to commit to a new TOU rate at this time. This will be discussed at a future meeting.

RATE STABILIZATION

This topic was not discussed. 

NEW/OTHER BUSINESS

No New/Other business
Agenda items having been concluded; the regular meeting adjourned at 6:09 p.m.







      














Respectfully submitted,

      
Tammi Lemire









Business Manager
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Kevin J. Lindemer







